
The City of Overland Park’s Planning & Development Services Department, in accordance with National 

Flood Insurance Program regulation 65.7(b)(1), hereby gives notice of the City’s intent to revise the flood 

hazard information, generally located near Coffee Creek’s crossing with Quivira Road and 167th, Coffee 

Creek Tributary C’s crossing with 167th, and Coffee Creek Tributary E’s crossing with Quivira Road.  

Specifically, the flood hazard information will be revised along Coffee Creek from a point approximately 

1700 feet upstream of Coffee Creek’s crossing with Quivira Road to a point 2917 feet downstream of the 

Coffee Creek’s crossing with 167th Street. As a result of the revision, the floodway will widen and 

narrow, the 1-percent annual-chance water-surface elevations shall increase and decrease, and the 1-

percent-annual-chance floodplain will widen and narrow within the area of revision.  

The flood hazard information will be revised along Coffee Creek Tributary C from a point approximately 

400 feet downstream of the 167th Street Crossing with Coffee Creek Tributary C to a point approximately 

500 feet upstream of the 167th Street Crossing with Coffee Creek Tributary C. As a result of the revision, 

the floodway will widen, the 1-percent annual-chance water-surface elevations shall increase and 

decrease, and the 1-percent-annual-chance floodplain will widen and narrow within the area of revision.  

Specifically, the flood hazard information will be revised along Coffee Creek Tributary E from the 

confluence with Coffee Creek at the downstream end to a point approximately 350 feet upstream of the 

crossing with Quivira Road. As a result of the revision, the floodway will widen and narrow, the 1-

percentannual-chance water-surface elevations shall increase and decrease, and the 1-percent-annual-

chance floodplain will widen and narrow within the area of revision.  

Maps and detailed analysis of the revision can be reviewed at the City of Overland Park Public Works 

Department at 8500 Santa Fe Dr, Overland Park, KS 66212. Interested persons may call Tony Meyers of 

Overland Park at 913-895-6036 or Brian Fairchild of Olsson at 316-519-9870 from April 2nd, 2024 to July 

2nd, 2024. 


